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7 Dec 2010 UCBC meeting held at the Schertz VFW Hall

CALL TO ORDER:  President Brian Hunter called the November meeting to order at 7:32 pm.

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE/ NEW MEMBERS:
GUEST(S):  None    NEW MEMBER:  None

SECRETARY REPORT: The November meeting minutes were filed with no correction.

TREASURY REPORT: The November Treasurer’s report was filed and published

Treasurer’s Report
Nov 2010

Bank Petty Cash

Balance Forward,
Nov 1, 2010

$5920.80 $84.00

Total Income $0.00

Total Expenses $157.20

Ending Balance
Nov 30st , 2010

$5763.60 $84.00

Total $5847.60

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

OLD BUSINESS: Life member Jack Anglin passed away a few weeks ago.  Chuck Turknett 
shared a few memorable moments and talked about the kind of person Jack was, for those that 
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didn’t get the chance to meet Jack he was a wonderful friend and an awesome fisherman.  Jack 
will be greatly missed.

President Brian Hunter mentioned that with the allotted amount to purchase flowers for funerals, 
hospital stays, etc. the officers felt that the allotted funds were not efficient.  The arrangement 
that was purchased came to about $280, Brian asked the club how they felt about either passing 
the hat or vote to let the club pay for the arrangement. Majority voted, the club will cover the 
cost of the arrangement.  Thank you UCBC!!!

NEW BUSINESS:

 

Raffle:  Congratulations to Deborah Howard on winning the Tempest Rod!!!

 

Sportsperson of the Year:  Vote was held for Sportsperson of the Year, votes were counted and 
the winner will be announced at January’s meeting.

2011 Officers are: 

President:  Harvey Holmes

Vice-President:  Dave Cole

Treasurer:  Stan Foltz

Secretary:  Louise Jurica

Tournament Director:  Gabe Gawlik

Weigh Master:  Charlie Sieves

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 2011 OFFICERS!!!

Christmas Party:  Paula Lawson announced that the club Christmas Party will be held on 
December 11th.  Big Time Entertainment was hired to DJ for $250 for 4 hours (8pm – 12pm). 
Doors will open at 5:00 pm, dinner at 6:00 pm, Santa Claus at 7:00 pm, and bar tab is set at 



$400.  There will be a While Elephant for the adults, minimum $25.  Side dishes/ desserts are 
needed.  Tamales are being made at The Hunter’s house, if you need directions please call Brian 
or Kris at (210) 380-8811 or (210) 380-8711.

President Brian Hunter asked for two volunteers to audit the finances from the past year (2010). 
Terry Frost and Charlie Sievers volunteered.  Thank you Terry and Charlie!!!

Club Dues:  A reminder that club dues are due in January, deadline is at the end of February’s 
meeting. $60 to rejoin.

Stan Foltz announced that Dave Teplicek is eligible to become a life member.  Stan motioned to 
nominate Dave, vote held - motion passed. Congratulations Dave on becoming a life member!!!

Charlie Sievers announced that a blue Bass Pro Shop hoodie was left on his boat at the Stillhouse 
tournament.  If it belongs to you, call Charlie at (830) 779-7006.  Charlie, why it took you this  
long to remember is beyond me...I just had to give you a hard time. :0)

Randi Wayland announced that Texas Black Bass Unlimited is holding a raffle to raise money for 
a fish shoot at Sam Rayburn Lake.  TBBU is raffling off a Browning 270 with a Leopold scope. 
Tickets are 1 for $5 or 5 for $20. Drawing will be held on December 20th.

REPORTS:

 

METRO:  New chairman was voted in, although was unable to attend so the new chairman will 
be announced in next month’s newsletter.  Discussion was held regarding City tournament and 
about funds and how the funds will be spent. 

TABC:  TABC will hold a board meeting December 12th at Bass Pro Shop in Katy at 1:00 pm. 
Discussion will be about plans for State tournament next year.  All are welcome to attend.



 

TOURNAMENT RESULTS/ REPORT November 13th & 14th, Falcon

Division Place Name # of Fish Weight

Open 1st David Glenney 10 40.25
2nd Wade Tschirhart 10 38.70
3rd Chris Bradfield 10 37.13

Ladies 1st Robin McFarlane 10 32.73
2nd Tiana Martinez 7 19.31

Jr. Boys Garrett Tschirhart 10 25.53
Jr. Girls Morgan Plocek 6 19.01
Couples Robert & Robin McFarlane 20 65.40
Heavy Team David Glenney & Stan Foltz 20 75.11
Big Bass Howdy Reinhard 10.29

43 Members – 66Fish – 825 lbs

Tournament Notes:  Next tournament will be held January 15th & 16th at Choke, weigh in 
Calliham

President’s Corner:  Brian Hunter wanted to express how thankful he is for being part of a great 
club and being able to serve as President for UCBC. He thanked all the members for all their 
continued support and thanked the officers for theirs as well.  Brian said he will be a member of 
UCBC until the day he dies.

Next meeting will be held on January 4th @ 7:30 pm Schertz VFW

Meeting adjourned @ 9:15 pm.

Tiana Martinez
UCBC, Secretary


